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 Ref No. IRC/01/2024-25                                                       01.04.2024 
 

The General Manager, 

Department of Corporate Services, 

BSE Limited, 

Floor 1, P.J. Towers, Dalal Street, 

Mumbai 400 001 

The Vice President, 

National Stock Exchange Ltd., 

Exchange Plaza, C-1 Block G, 

Bandra-Kurla Complex, Bandra (E), 

Mumbai – 400 051 

BSE SCRIP CODE: 532388 NSE SCRIP CODE: IOB 
 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

Disclosure under Regulation 30 of SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure 

Requirements) Regulations 2015 

Ref: IRC/699/2023-24 dated 30.03.2024 

Pursuant to Regulation 30 of SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 read with Schedule III of SEBI 

(Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations 2015 and the SEBI Circular 

No. SEBI/HO/CFD/CFD-PoD1/P/CIR/2023/123 dated July 13, 2023, the Bank had 

informed the Stock Exchanges vide Corporate Announcement Ref: IRC/699/2023-24 

dated 30.03.2024 that the Bank has received Notice of Demand under Section 156 of 

Income Tax Act, 1961 to the tune of Rs.620.07 Crores from the Income tax Department, 

Assessment Unit pertaining to AY 2022-23.  

Further, in reference to BSE e-mail dated 01.04.2024 in respect of Additional Details 

Required under SEBI Circular dated July 13, 2023 for Corporate Announcement filed 

under Regulation 30 of SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 stating that the Material Event is 

not disclosed to the Exchange within 24 hours. In this regard, we wish to inform you that 

the Bank became aware of the information in respect of the above said Notice of 

Demand after closure of business hours on 28.03.2024 through Income Tax Portal and 

the notice has not been served on the Bank through e-mail to registered e-mail 

ID/physical mode/SMS alert to registered mobile number as on date. Further, 29.03.2024 

was a holiday on account of Good Friday and hence the disclosure was filed with the 

Stock Exchanges on 30.03.2024 after due assessment of materiality. 

We assure that we are working earnestly to be in compliance with the Listing 

Regulations. 

We request you to take the above additional disclosure on record and consider the 

matter as closed considering the special circumstances as mentioned above. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

(Ram Mohan K) 

Compliance officer      
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